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2017 District 26 M3 Lions Convention 
 

You’ll be hearing more about our 2017 District Convention in the months ahead, but it’s not too soon to SAVE THE DATE! 

Dates:  Friday, March 24 Hospitality Night  

Saturday, March 25 Convention & Luncheon 

Hospitality Night – Where - Harvester Lions Club at 4835 Central School Rd., St. Charles, MO 63304 

     Time - Doors open at 6 p.m.   

     Cost – Hospitality table - $100.00 

It will be a throw-back to the last 100 years of Lions history. Have some photos? Bring them to decorate your table!  

How about dressing in themes? 1920’s? Flappers & Gangsters? Yellow Vests? Show your style and club pride!  

Silent Auction - IPDG Lion John Deters is also coordinating the auction, so please consider donating an item  

(Bring your wallet and plan to bid!) 

Trivia Contest – this is also in the planning to celebrate our century of Lions, cost $1.00.  

Convention Day - Where - Holiday Inn, Earth City.  

  Time – Registration at 8:00 a.m., you can also meet & greet candidates.  

Meeting at 8:30 a.m. (Registration form attached.)  

Our special guest will be PID Larry Johnson from West Virginia 

Learn from Brain Port about a device that helps blind people see in black and white.  

(Eye doctors could be invited to attend as a registered guest for $10.)  

Breakout sessions-  

 Lions Foundation and what they are doing for you and all over the world by PID Doc Garrett and PCC Don Noland. 

 How to get and keep younger members and what younger members want and need. Presented by Jason and Dan Foust Jr.  

 Alert Trailer – Have flooding in your area, storm damage we now have an Alert trailer to come and meet the needs of the 

community. Learn how this will work in your area by PDG John Clark and PDG John Deters.  

 Guiding Lions - The backbone of every new club what they do and training to become one by PDG Lyn Porterfield.  

Other Convention favorites: the Parade of Banners, Peace Poster winner, awards and recognitions, memorial service, and voting for 

cabinet officers. And just for fun – a Craziest/Ugliest Lions hat contest! 

  

Lodging: Rooms at the Holiday Inn, Earth City are available for our Convention Rate of $92/night plus tax. Call the Earth City Holiday Inn 

directly at 314-291-6800 to make reservations by March 2nd and ask for the “Lions Block.” After March 2nd rooms will be provided on a 

space-available basis at the prevailing rate. 

Raffle tickets will be sent to clubs in December. Please help support our convention by purchasing the tickets. This allows us to keep our 

price the same: $10 to register of $18 for registration and lunch. 

Questions? Contact PDG Sandy McCann, PDG John Clark or IPDG John Deters (silent auction): 

PDG Sandy McCann: 537-823-7345, mccannsandy@yahoo.com 

PDG John Clark: 636-359-0628, lionclarkm3@gmail.com           IPDG John Deters: 573-795-4862, lionjohndeters@hotmail.com 
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Candidates for District 26 M3 Offices for 2017-2018 

 

LION BOB NOELLSCH – nominee for District Governor 

 

 Lion Bob is the current 1st Vice District Governor and a Zone Chairman.  He was the Cabinet Secretary last 

year and received the International President’s Award for his efforts.  He has been a member of the Bowling Green 

Lions Club since 1982 and has held every office in the club.  He was the Bowling Green “Lion of the Year” in 2 

different years. 

He has been active in St. Clement Church, served on the Parish Council and the Parish School Board.  He 

served on the Pike County Extension Council.  He is a member and past president of the Missouri Association of 

Farm Managers and Rural Appraisers.  He is a past member and president of the Missouri Association of Credit 

Managers.  He is a past president of the Holt County Farm Bureau. 

Lion Bob grew up on a farm near Oregon, Missouri in the northwest corner of the state.  He graduated from 

the University of Missouri.  Then, farmed for 9 years; and also served as a Lieutenant in the Army National Guard for 

5 years.  After that, he worked for Farmers Home Administration and Farm Service Agency for 32 years in several 

areas of Missouri.  He has lived in Bowling Green for more than 35 years; he retired in 2014.  He has been married to 

Lion Mary Jane for 41 years; they have 5 children and 9 grandchildren. 

 
 
 

Lion Arthur Latson – nominee for 1st Vice District Governor 

 

Arthur Latson was born and raised in Houston Texas he was one of 7 children. He is currently married to his lovely 
wife Dorothy they have a combined five children, with their youngest Elizabeth still residing at home. Art met his 
lovely wife while they were both on active duty Air Force stationed at Langley AFB in Virginia.  

After High School graduation Arthur entered the Air Force where he spent an amazing 22 years. His greatest 
accomplishment while on active duty was meeting his wife, and learning to get along with people from all walks of 
life. He learned to respect people of all races, creeds, and colors, which has helped him in both the military and 
corporate America. As an educator for many years this one trait has helped him direct students from all social-
economic status. 

While on active duty he earned a Community College of the Air Force Degree in Logistics. He also earned a Bachelor 
of Arts Degree specializing in Business and Accounting from Saint Leo University. While on active duty he found his 
calling teaching, where he taught Military History and a multitude of other courses. After retirement he decided to 
pursue and earn a Master’s Degree in Special Education from the University of West Florida. His last military boss 
reminded him that the primary purpose of education is to enhance self-learning and the learning of others. 
Education should never be used to belittle or make those around you feel small. While on active duty he had the 
opportunity to visit all 50 states and 16 different countries. He recognized that Americans should appreciate just 
being dropped off on this part of the planet. Art served in Iraqi freedom in Saudi Arabia where working with Third 



World Nationals gave a new meaning to poor and underprivileged people on this planet. This tour is where my 
compassion to serve started.  

Art has a passion to serve his community, he has served as Vice Commander of the VFW, Veterans will always be 
close to his heart. He is currently serving as the co- chairman of the Moberly Veteran Flag Project. Where on each 
patriotic holiday he assists his community in putting up 457 flags in Oakland Cemetery to honor Veterans. He 
attends Family Life Fellowship Church where he has held a variety of positions. Art tries to attend church every 
Sunday keeping God first in all things he tries to accomplish. Art supports his community by substitute teaching 
specializing in students with disabilities and those with high risk factors. Sharing the community with students has 
helped him adapt to change. There is no greater reward for Lion Art than to see successful students return to the 
community and to know he played some small role in their success. Lion Art has been involved in "The Peace Makers 
Black History quilting Project", bringing the Vietnam Moving Wall to Moberly and countless other projects.  

Lion Art has also been part of the Moberly Lions Club for 12 years. He has acted as president and 2nd Vice President. 
As president his notable contribution was he assisted in opening the door for the acceptance of women, he also 
worked on such projects as serving at the community kitchen and selling pulled pork dinners. As a Lion Club member 
he help organize a breast cancer quilt project that helped several breast cancer survivors.  

Additionally, Lion Art has moved to the district level performing as zone chairman for 3 years where he has been 
carrying out the current governor’s platform. He is currently acting as 2nd Vice District Governor where he is 
working to improve M3-26. 

I personally have no love for personal biographies and this one is no exception. However I leave you with the 
Latsonism that has help me throughout my life.  

1. I feel that in order for a person or an organization to grow they must adapt to change. Failure to adapt will cause stagnation and 
frustration.   

2. Say what you mean and mean what you say. Be honest and you will never have to remember the lie.  
3. Treat all people like you want to be treated. Acceptance   of all people is more than words but action.   

Lion Art will continue the philosophy of the Lions where there is a need he will be there to serve. 

 

Lion Michael Sliger – nominee for 2nd Vice District Governor 

 

Lion Michael Sliger lives in Lagrange Missouri for the past 16 years.  I’m married to Joanie my lovely wife for the last 28 years.  I 

have 2 step children Jennifer and Justin and two grandchildren Justin Jr and Alainah.  I graduated in 1980 from Missouri 

Institute of Technology (Devry) with an Associate Degree in Electrical Engineering Technology. Currently I work for Industrial 

Design & Automation my occupation is controls programming.  I’m a member of First Baptist Church of LaGrange for the last 

13 Years.  On the Board on Director of the Church.  Past Worshipful Master of Craft Lodge #287.  Secretary for Craft Lodge for 

the last five years.  Executive Officer for both Cub Scouts and Boy Scouts 

Lion Michael Sliger of Lagrange Missouri, serve 2 terms as secretary of the LaGrange Lions Club.  Past President for 4 terms.  

Melvin Jones Fellow.  Zone Chairman for 3 years.  LaGrange Lions support several function in the community, we provide 

money to families that loss their house due to fire, eye glasses to people in need, five annual fish fries, pancake and sausage 

day, Fourth of July Cookout, Cub Scouts and Boy Scouts for the City of Lagrange. 

 



 

2017 State Lions Convention at Osage Beach 
 

Check out the website for the Convention at:  molionsstateconvention.org 
 
 

At this time they are still finalizing some areas of the convention before they post them to the site. 
 

 

 
 
    Accommodations: 
 

Tan-Tar-A Resort 
 494 TanTarA Drive    
 Osage Beach, MO 65065 
 Phone:  573-348-3131 
 Reservations:  800-826-8272                                  
 

Nestled in the foothills of the Ozarks along the banks of the beautiful Lake of the Ozarks, Tan-Tar-A Resort is a  
scenic retreat spanning 420 acres in Central Missouri. Located in Osage Beach, 2 ½ hours from St. Louis and 3 hours 
from Kansas City, this wilderness resort is the perfect Mid-western getaway. 

 
       Room Prices: 
 
                                       

  
 
 
 
 

 
1 King or 2 Queen Bed Room = $92 (plus taxes and $5.00 resort fee) 
 
Attendees are responsible for securing their own lodging.  Blocks of rooms are being held at 
Tan-Tar-A Resort until April 1, 2017.  Mention you are with the Missouri Lions State 
Convention.

                                                  
 



 

 
 
 



 

2017 International Convention in Chicago 
 

 
 
 

Check out the website for more information regarding the International Convention:                    
http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/attendees/registration-information.php 

 
 

 

http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/attendees/registration-information.php


  

 



 



 



 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



LIONS ALERT PROGRAM 
 
       Often Lions are call upon to assist when disasters occur here at home and abroad. The ALERT program is designed to  
provide support to service personnel and disaster victims for short and long term.  To do that Lions Clubs International  
encourages Lions to follow its objective development plan of action; based on the level of severity of a disaster.  
 
They are as follows: 
LEVEL 1.)  Affecting a few people. 
LEVEL 2.)  Affecting a Community. 
LEVEL 3.)  Emergency, affecting hundreds of thousands of people. 
 
We all live in hope that no disaster strikes our own communities but as some of you know is not the reality life.  Disasters  
are either natural, man-made or public healthcare. 
 
       MD26-M3 has with the assistance of Lions Clubs International purchased two newly built ALERT TRAILERS (pictures)  
which will need to be stocked with emergency materials and supplies. 
 
       In order to assist in disaster relief LCI has developed an ALERT plan; each district has an ALERT Chairperson. That chairperson  
has the responsibility to assemble a team of volunteers and emergency service professional.  Lions can go to LCI's website to  
obtain information on guidelines, materials and checklists to assist in planning for disaster relief. 
 
       Prior to a disaster there are certain requirements that have to be met. Disaster team just can’t show up to help.  Because  
we as Lions know where there is a need; there is a Lion. In this particular instance each member of the team is required by  
Missouri to attend a (FEMA G-317) Certified Three Day Emergency Preparedness Training  
 
 
Sessions.  M3's 3 day training sessions are scheduled as follows: 
  
      MD26-M3's Emergency Preparedness Training   
 
Conduct by:  Mid America TEEN CERT 
       
       DATE: March 17-19, 2017 
                  Friday        17th 6:00pm - 10:00pm 
                  Saturday   18th 8:00am - 5:00pm 
                  Sunday      19th. 8:00am - 5:00pm 
     
 
      Location:   WENTZVILLE COMMUNITY CENTER 
                          506 S Linn St. 
                          Wentzville, Missouri 
     
 CONTACT:  districtgovernorlisa@yahoo.com 
      
    Registration:  Lions Must Register by FEBRUARY 17, 2017 
     COST:     $60:00                       
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Welcome to the Club 
  

New Lions Members 
1/2017 – 2/2017 

 
Columbia Rockbridge Lions  Paris Lions   
       
   David Davis       Timothy Schoonover 
   Paul Rothenheber 
     
     Pilot Grove Lions 
Glasgow Lions 
           Laurie Beach 
   Taylor Bar       Patrick Gerke 
   Kendrick Davis      Bruce Twenter 
   Mitchell Littrell       Bryan Waibel 
   Brandon Wright    
 
     St. Charles First Capitol 
Hawk Point Lions 
           Charles Dalton 
   James Copher      Rob McDonald 
        Carrie Schwierjohn 
LaGrange Lions      Robert Schwierjohn 
   
    Edward Eaton 
   James Voith    Wentzville Outreach 
   Michael Slinger 
        Janie Bickham 
Macon Lions       Mary Davis 
          Kimberly Jumper 
   Walter Winn       Janet Nicholson 
        Sam Nicholson 
Montgomery Lions 
   Glennon Eikel    Wright City 
   Terri Eikel. 
        John Smith 
New London Lions 
   Shawn Woodside 
 
 
 



 
 

Change of email address:  District Governor Lion Steve Wiechens has changed his email 
 

Please us: stevewiechens@gmail.com 

 

 
 

 
 
Lions, 
For your information, here are some tentative training dates.  They may change as noted.   
It is not necessary that each of you attend.  I am just keeping you informed. 
  

March 25, 2017 (Sat) – Certified Guiding Lions (District Convention breakout session) 
June 10, 2017 (Sat) – Zone Chairs 
July 15, 2017 (Sat) – Club Officers (The 1st C off G will probably be on the 22nd; the 1st cabinet meeting  
                                           will probably be on the 29th, if they stay consistent with this year.) 

 
If you have any questions, please let me know. 
  
Lion Lyn Porterfield, PDG 
GLT-D Coordinator 

 

Calendar of Events 
 
February 2017 
February 18, 2017 
Cabinet Meeting 
Bunceton Lions Den 
 
March  
March 24-25, 2017 
26 M3 District Convention 
Holiday Inn, Earth City, MO 
 
April 2017 
April 19-2017 
Eye Wrap 
Warrenton Lions Club 
 

May 2017 
May 4-7, 2017 
Missouri Lions State Convention 
Tan-Tar-A, Osage Beach 
 
May 13, 2017 
Cabinet Meeting 
Bank of Hannibal 
3717 McMasters  
Hannibal, MO 63401 
 
May 15, 2017 – Deadline for filing 
Officer Report Form (PU 101) 
 
 

June 2017 
June 30-July 4, 2017 – 100th Lions  
International Convention  
Chicago, Illinois 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Events and articles for the Roaring Lines, District Newsletter, should be sent Lion Mary Brunkhorst, 
mbrunhorst@mfa-inc.com  by the 5thof the month for the newsletter.  Please have your document(s) 
ready to download directly to the newsletter.  We anticipate the newsletter to be sent out around the 
20th of month. 
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